Monroe County Economic Development, Commerce & Tourism Committee
Regular Monthly Meeting, November 12, 2015
Local History Room – Sparta, WI 

The meeting was called to order in accordance with the open meeting law requirements.

Committee members present: Sharon Folcey, Jim Schroeder, Bruce Humphrey, Nodji Van Wychen
Citizen members: Carol Ostrem  
Advisory members:  Tina Thompson, Tonya Townsell, Jarrod Roll, Bernie Arena (arrived at 11:00 am)

Chair Folcey called the meeting to order at 9:04 a.m.

Tonya Townsell was introduced.  Tonya is replacing Linda Fournier as an Advisory Member.

A motion was made by Bruce Humphrey to approve the September and October minutes.  Seconded by Jim Schroeder.  All ayes, motion carried.

The committee reviewed the current financial report.  A motion was made by Bruce Humphrey to pay the bills presented. Seconded by Nodji Van Wychen.  All ayes, motion carried.

Advertising Opportunities:  Discussion centered on adding the WI County Association to December’s agenda to discuss the magazine advertisement.  Bernie Arena mentioned that she attended a conference where a community won with a simple way to advertise.  It was a 30ft snowman which was very simple but also very effective and gave that community a lot of exposure.  There was also discussion of a bus wrap that had given a lot of exposure in the Chicago area and that we may be able to get free pictures done by an advertising executive, Robbie Hale.  Tina Thompson said that she had attended a seminar as well that focused on setting partnership networks with the media and local businesses.

EDCT Conference Sub-Committee Report:  Sharon talked about the conference being held at Fort McCoy at the National Guard Training Facility.  They are asking for a $125.00 rental fee.  This building is quite large and has room for more break-out sessions.  All AV equipment is working and food will be catered by Tyson Koput.  Tonya Townsell spoke on the requirements for entry onto the military grounds and stated that she will check into it and verify that Gate 15 will be open and attendees will receive a special permit to enter.  Nodji Van Wychen made a motion to approve the $125.00 rental fee, seconded by Bruce Humphrey.  All ayes, motion carried.

[bookmark: _GoBack]ED Coordinator Report:  Steve Peterson was not in attendance but had an ED Coordinator Report written up that was viewed by all members.  It was noted that Steve had suggested that we consider an annual $250.00 membership to be a Government Member of the Wisconsin Downtown Action Council.  Tina Thompson said that the Tomah Chamber has just joined and it is reasonably priced.   It was suggested that this be added to the agenda in December so the committee can get more information from Steve.

At 9:40, the committee toured the new jail facility with Kurt Marshaus as a guide, returning to the Local History room at approximately 11:00 a.m.

5 Minute Reports – 
Hidden Valleys:  Bernie had a 1st Proof Print available for viewing of committee members for the new ad that will be going into the Hidden Valleys 2016 guide.  Monroe County has about 11 pages including a county map and inside cover advertisement.  Bernie said that next year, 2017, will be the 40th Anniversary of Hidden Valleys and would like to get $3500.00 allocated for Hidden Valleys advertising.  Bernie will be contacting a Mike Cody to see if she can have him take free pictures for the guide.  Bernie asked Jarrod how to get other communities into Go Monroe County’s website Calendar of Events.  Jarrod said that anyone can send the information to Steve or himself and they will put them in.
ITBEC: Nothing new to report except that there are currently only 3 counties involved:  Monroe, Vernon, and Juneau and it would be nice to work on getting more counties involved.
Chambers of Commerce:  Tomah – Tina mentioned that they are advertising for a Membership and Events Asst.  Sparta – nothing new to report.
WATA:  nothing new.
7 Rivers Alliance:  Downtown Revitalization Seminar – Cashton Revitalization Store Front Conference - November 19th, 10am-3pm.  Sharon mentioned that anyone wanting to attend should let her know and that we should show our support by attending the seminar in Cashton.
Fort McCoy:  Tonya reported that Fort McCoy has over 155,000 troops trained and they are looking at adding Fall & Winter training schedules.  They are also moving approximately 150 families to the area soon so there are no future plans of closing.

Unfinished Business:  Items to be added to the Agenda for next month’s meeting - WI County Assoc. Magazine Advertising, Downtown Summit.

The next meeting will be December 10th, 2015 at Fort McCoy or at a Tomah location to be determined.  

Meeting adjourned at 11:35 a.m.  

Leslie Schreier
Recorder
